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-Partial characterization of some furoviruses infecting sugarbeet. 
Several soil-borne, rod-sh aped virus isolates from sugarbeet from 
the U.S. were compared using antisera to structural and 
nonstructural proteins (courtesy H.-Y. Liu and K. Richards) of beet 
necrotic yellow vein virus (BNYVV) by western blot analyses. 
Antisera to the C-terminal 1/3 of the BNYVV capsid protein was 
highly specific, reacting only to BNYVV isolates. Antisera to the 
whole capsid protein reacted with all BNYVV isolates, with a MW of 
ca. 22 kDa, and also cross-reacted with several other rod-shaped, 
soil-borne virus isolates of sugarbeet (Liu and Duffus, 1988), from 
Texas, Nebraska, and Idaho, with a MW of ca. 23 kDa. Antisera to 
the 75 kDa and 14 kDa proteins were specific to BNYVV. In contrast, 
antisera to the 42 kDa protein reacted with all BNYVV isolates 
showing a MW of ca. 42 kDA, and also with the related sugarbeet 
isolates showing a MW of ca. 43 kDa. Antisera to the 25 kDa 
protein, which corresponds to RNA 3, reacted only with recently 
recovered isolates of BNYVV, but not with one which had been 
maintained by mechanical inoculation for several years. Thus, 
antisera to the C-terminus of the coat protein, the 75 kDa protein, 
and 14 kDa protein appear to be specific to BNYVV isolates, whereas 
the 42 kDa protein appears to be conserved among BNYVV and related 
furo-like virus isolates from Texas, Nebraska, and Idaho. 
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